
 

Masses  
Saturday 4:00PM Vigil 
Sunday 8:00 & 10:30AM, 5:00PM 
Monday-Friday 6:45AM 
Holydays 6:30AM, 12:10PM 

Confessions  
Monday-Friday 7:15-7:30AM 
Thursday 6:00-7:00PM 
Saturday 3:00-3:45PM 

Perpetual Help Novena  
Tuesday after 6:45AM Mass 

Holy Hour   
Thursday  6:00-7:00PM 

August 13, 2023   Nineteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

200 West Harrison Street, Belleville, IL 62220  
www.cathedralbelle.org    receptionist@cathedralbelle.org    (618) 234-1166 

Notre Dame Academy (618) 233-6414    Green Mount Catholic Cemetery (618) 234-4858 

Most Reverend Michael G. McGovern, D.D., Bishop of  Belleville 

Excerpts from the Lectionary for Mass ©  2001, 1998, 1970 CCD  
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From Fr. Godfrey  

 

- STEWARDSHIP. Over the past four weeks, I have 
focused on the four pillars of stewardship: Hospitality, 
Prayer, Formation, Service in preparation for our Annual 
Stewardship Renewal. Next weekend, Rob & Greta Stock 
will give testimony to the importance of stewardship, and 
then Commitment Sunday is August 26-27. The most 
effective stewardship renewal engages the greatest number 
of people. PLEASE READ THE MAILED 

MATERIALS, PRAY GRATEFULLY, DISCERN YOUR TALENTS, and 
then MAKE YOUR COMMITMENT. While the parish is always better for the 
generosity of its members, the members are each better for it too! God has gifted us 
with time with Him, with talents for the Kingdom, with treasure for building His 
Reign and expressing our values. The gifted rightly respond with grateful generosity. 
Whatever you do for the least of these, you do for me (Matt. 25). God loves a 
cheerful giver. These are all part of the disciple’s life of genuine stewardship. 
HOLY COMMUNION. Bishop McGovern asked me to write about posture at 
Holy Communion. Succinctly, there is ambiguity in the rubrics in two documents 
currently in force (General Instruction of the Roman Missal and Redemptionis Sacramentum). 
Starting from the Church’s rationale for not offering Holy Communion to those 
who are not Catholic, unity of belief and posture is of great importance. That priority 
of unity, reiterated numerous times in liturgical words, demonstrates that personal 
preference, even if rooted in devotion, is not more important than the unity of the 
Church. The norm established in the United States by our Bishops: to stand and 
bow the head before receiving. Personally, when someone kneels for Holy 
Communion, it compromises my ability to minister for two reasons. First, my eyes. 
Astigmatism, one eye far-sighted and one near-sighted, slightly cross-eyed, and 
bifocals. Prism in my glasses helps offset some of this, but looking down and trying 
to place the host reverently on someone’s tongue is particularly difficult for me. 
Second, I think I have mostly dealt sufficiently with the psychological fallout of the 
sexual abuse scandals. Still, I am very careful not to place myself in compromising 
physical positions. When someone kneels directly in front of me, it is, perhaps 
irrationally, a violation of my personal physical boundaries. That’s why I generally 
step aside when someone kneels to receive. Kneeling for Holy Communion has 
been part of the custom of the church for centuries – almost always with a wood or 
marble structure between the priest and the communicant. 
STARTING THIS WEEK: Cathedral Parish Stewardship Retreat – Becoming 
Grateful Stewards, 7:00-8:00PM, Undercroft, Part One on Thursday, August 10, 
Part Two on Thursday, August 17. Open to all parishioners. 

Parish Office Hours 
Monday-Friday 9:00AM-4:00PM 
 
 

Parish Staff 
Parish (618) 234-1166 
Cemetery (618) 234-4858 
Notre Dame Academy (618) 233-6414 
 

Rector     
   Very Rev. Godfrey Mullen, OSB 
     frgodfrey@cathedralbelle.org 
Deacons     
   Deacon David Fields 
     fieldsdavid11@spectrum.net 
   Deacon Doug Lugge 
     jdlugge@gmail.com 
   Deacon Wayne Weiler 
     wlweiler@gmail.com 
Director of Religious Education  
   Sister Theresa Markus, SSND 
     tmarkus@ssndcp.org 
Organist/Choirmaster   
   Mr. Richard Thompson 
     rthompjd@gmail.com 
Business Manager  ______    
   Mrs. Josie Weiler 
    businessmanager@cathedralbelle.org 
Facilities Manager_____________ 
Mr. Daryl Barton  
     maintenance@cathedralbelle.org 
Office Manager    
   Mrs. Sue Pederson 
     receptionist@cathedralbelle.org 
Assistant Office Manager   
   Mrs. Carissa Reitano 
     bulletin@cathedralbelle.org 
Parish Trustees    
   Mr. John Schaberg 
     johnischaberg@gmail.com 
   Mrs. Greta Stock 
     rngstock@yahoo.com 
Notre Dame Academy Principal  
   Mrs. Linda Hobbs 
     linda.hobbs@notredamebelleville.org 
Green Mount Catholic Cemetery  
   Mrs. Carissa Reitano 
     bulletin@cathedralbelle.org 
   Mrs. Diane Walsh 
     cemetery200@gmail.com 

Sexual Abuse Hotline 
   (800) 640-3044 

PRAYING FOR SEMINARIANS 
Please pray for our Diocesan Seminarians and for the monks of Saint Meinrad in 
formation. Each week, I’ll list one of them in the bulletin here, with an address, so 
that if you’re inclined, you might drop them a note of support. At the very least, 
maybe one Hail Mary for each one each week would be helpful. For this week… 
 

LEVI JAMES 
Kenrick-Glennon Seminary 

5200 Glennon Dr.  
St. Louis, MO 63119 



 Page 3 August 13, 2023 

Prelude: 

“Arrival of the Queen of Sheba,”  

G.F. Handel (1685-1759) 
 

Entrance:  

#421 “All Are Welcome”  
 

Psalm:  

“I Thirst for You”  

Offertory:  

#626 “The Cry of the Poor” 

10:30 Choir: “Magnificat,”  

Leo Nestor (1948-2019) 

 
 
 

Holy 

Communion:  

 #526 “As Christ is for Us”  

10:30 Choir: “Ave Maria,”  

Sergei Rachmaninov (1873-1943) 
 

Recessional:  

#382 “Take the Word of God  

With You”  

 

Postlude:00ii 

“Sortie,” Christopher Tambling  iii 
(1964-2015) 

 

 
 

 

Music for  

August 13 

Nineteenth  

Sunday  

in ordinary Time 

Published with Permission of OneLicense.net #A-400250 

4:00 PM, 8:00 AM, & 10:30 AM Mass 
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      WORSHIP Our Cathedral worship - especially the holy Mass - is directed to the 
Father, through the Son, in the unity of the Holy Spirit. 

Mass Intentions 

Liturgical Ministries 

August 19th & 20th  

  
4:00 PM 
Aug 19 

8:00 AM 
Aug 20 

10:30 AM 
Aug 20 

5:00 PM 
Aug 20 

EMHC 
B 

McCormack 
S Cerny 

M  
Augustine 

J McQuillan 

 
S 

McCormack 
P Schilling J J Reitano S Szewczyk 

 J Haar L Kania C Reitano D Schaefer 

 Sr Tess    

 G Schwartz    

Lector B Barbieri 
M  

Buescher 
J & J Stock L Lindauer 

Offertory 
B & S  

McCormack 
S Cerny &  
C Baldwin 

Igbo 
Family 

J McQuillan 
&  

M Voudrie 

 
Saturday, August 12: Vigil Mass 
 
     4:00 pm Theresa Born Mueller 
     
Sunday, August 13: 19th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
             
     8:00 am Nicholas & Mary Kempf 
 
   10:30 am Marcy Wachtel Henry 
 
     5:00 pm Living & Deceased of Cathedral Parish 
 
Monday, August 14:  St. Maximilian Kolbe 
      
     6:45 am Edward Wottowa 
 
Monday, August 14: Vigil Mass  
 
     5:30 pm  Catherine LaFontaine  
 
Tuesday, August 15: The Assumption of the  
            Blessed Virgin Mary 
 
     6:30 am Sr. Carol Markus 
 
   12:10 pm Living & Deceased of Cathedral Parish 
   
Wednesday, August 16: St. Stephen  
 
     6:45 am Fred Wachtel 
      
Thursday, August 17: Weekday 
 
     6:45 am Michele Ogelvie 
 
Friday, August 18: Weekday  
 
     6:45 am Roy Kloess 
   
Saturday, August 19: St. John Eudes 
 
     4:00 pm Steven Schranz 
  Virginia Mackin 
     
Sunday, August 20: 20th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
             
     8:00 am Living & Deceased of Cathedral Parish 
 
   10:30 am Donald Pederson 
 

Assumption of the 
Blessed Virgin Mary 

 
 

Holy Day of Obligation  
Cathedral of St. Peter 

 

Monday, August 14th -Vigil Mass 
5:30 PM  

 

Tuesday, August 15th - Masses 
6:30 am & 12:10 pm 
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Your Gifts to God And Parish 
 

August 5/6: $16,651.70 
 

   BUDGETED ACTUAL  
  August 5/6  $14,420  $16,651.70 
  August 12/13  $14,420  $ 
  August 19/20  $14,420    $ 
  August 26/27  $14,420  $ 
 

TOTAL     $57,680 $16,651.70 
 
 

Notre Dame Academy (NDA) 
at Cathedral Campus 
 

It's that time of year again! We are back at 
school this week! Our first day of school is 
Wednesday. We have worked hard all     
summer to get the building and the         
classrooms ready for our students.   
Parents' Club (PANDA) will have a first day 
celebration on our playground after school.  
Follow us on Facebook, Notre Dame   
Academy, to see pictures of our first day.   
Please pray for us to have a fun, safe,  
and fulfilling school year. We are thankful for  
your prayers and support throughout the school  
year.  
 
Linda Hobbs  
Principal 

Parishes’ School of Religion (PSR) 
at St. Augustine Campus 
 

The Parishes’ School of Religion begins Sunday, 
September 10, & Wednesday, September 13.  
We look forward to having your children with us 
this year. If you have not turned in your          
registration forms, please do so as soon as     
possible. If you need any information in regards 
to registration forms, please call me at  
618-550-9903. 

“Remember: A wise person truly said: “It ought to be as 
impossible to forget that there is a Christian in the house 
as it is to forget that there is a ten-year-old boy or girl in 
it.” -Roger J. Squire 
             
Sister Theresa Markus, S.S.N.D. 
Coordinator of the Parishes' School of Religion 

FAITH FORMATION 
For believers, faith formation is life-long - children, teens, young 
adults, singles, married, families, seniors - everyone at Cathedral. 

        OUTREACH Cathedral parishioners are called to look beyond our own needs–  
to our neighborhoods, our city, our diocese– and to all the worlds. 

Your Sunday Contributions 
 

Your contributions may be made by any of the following: 
 

• Drop off your envelope during Mass or in the mail slot    
at the front door of the Rectory. 

 

• Mail your contribution to:  Cathedral of St. Peter,          
200 W. Harrison St., Belleville, IL  62220 

 

• Give online:  To set up an online account, go to         
https://www.osvhub.com/cathedralbelle/funds              
register and set up your preferences.  This is a secure site 
used by thousands of parishes throughout the USA. 

 

• Send a “check” directly from your bank or credit   
union.  Contact your bank, either by phone or online,     
for your contribution to be sent via check to:                 
Cathedral of St. Peter, 200 W. Harrison St.               
Belleville, IL 62220. 

 

Questions?  
Call 618.234.1166 

 

Food Truck Fest VENDORS Needed 
We are looking for vendors who make  

homemade/ handcrafted items.  
 

Your items would be for sale  
in our Cathedral Market. 

 

Please contact Carissa at 618.233.1166.  
 

You are what will make this event successful! 

Cathedral  
5th Annual  

Food Truck Fest  
 

Saturday, Sept. 30th  
4-9 pm  

 

Mass at 4:00 pm 
200 W. Harrison St.  

 

Great food  

AND a Classic Car Cruise In! 
 

No coolers or pets please.    

For more information, 

 call 618.234.1166. 
 SATURDAY  

September 30th  
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Vocations 
The leap of faith we see from Peter in the Gospel invites 
us to look beyond the stormy seas or the blowing winds 

keeping us from trusting and following Jesus. A vocation 
is often filled with obstacles, but at the same time, our 
persistence through difficulties is what makes us true 
disciples. “Don’t be afraid” is what we often hear in 

Scripture when a person is called to vocation. This week 
we celebrate the Assumption of Mary into heaven. Mary, 

the Mother of Vocations, proclaims her ‘fiat’ out loud. 
She gave a definite “YES” to God and carried and raised 

His Son. We likewise need to proclaim our “fiat”            
– Thy will be done.  

Young Adult Mass  
with Bishop McGovern 

Sunday, September 10th 
 

Cathedral of St. Peter 
200 W Harrison St. 

 

Mass at 5 PM 
Reception to follow  

in the Cathedral Undercroft 

The 2023 Catholic Service  
and Ministry Appeal  

“The one who does justice will live in the presence 
of the Lord.” - Psalm 15 

 

YOU have the opportunity to support the men who 
have answered "YES" to God's call to serve in the 

Priesthood of Jesus Christ in our Belleville Diocese. 
The annual cost for each of our seminarians is     ap-

proximately $50,000. Funding from The Catholic 
Service and Ministry Appeal helps support the     

expenses of our seminarians and Vocation Office; 
your pledge or one-time gift is truly an investment in 
our faith and the life of the Church here in    south-
ern Illinois. Please continue to pray for        voca-

tions and consider making your gift today. 

 

The Catholic Knights and Ladies of Illinois        
recently made donations to two ministries of the 
Cathedral of St. Peter parish in memory of          
Mr. Edward Wottowa, who was chairman of the 
board of the CKLofI for many years. A $5,000     
donation to Green Mount Catholic Cemetery will 
assist with upkeep and the installation of a bench. 
A $20,000 donation to Notre Dame Academy, the 
Cathedral’s parish school, will   assist in our      
mission of handing on the Catholic faith in the 
midst of an excellent academic program of         
formation. 
The presentation was made on Saturday, August 5.  

 

Pictured left to right, seated, are Mrs. Rose Wottowa and Father Godfrey Mullen, osb, Rector of St. Peter     Ca-
thedral; second row, standing, are Liz Horn, Notre Dame Academy Board Member, Ray Miller, CKLofI,    Bill 
Mueller, cemetery volunteer, Terry Schulte, CKLofI, and Linda Hobbs, Notre Dame Academy Principal. 

Weekly Eucharistic Exposition  
of  the Blessed Sacrament 
with Confessions available 

Thursday 6:00-7:00PM 

First Thursday  

of the Month:  

Intention of  

Vocations 
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In the case of weather emergency during Mass, the sacristan 
will advise the priest of the situation. The priest will then 
advise the  congregants to seek shelter in the Undercroft. The 
ushers shall assist in directing congregants in seeking shelter. 
Once it is determined to be safe, congregants will be directed 
back the nave of the Cathedral or will be dismissed.    

Upcoming Pre-Cana  
 

St. Mary the Immaculate  

Conception Catholic Church 

1550 Main Street  Mt. Vernon, IL  

 

Saturday, September 16  

9 AM – 6:30PM       

With Mass at 5 PM   

COST $75.00 (includes lunch) 

RSVP to Deacon Mark Kabat 

(618) 316-8027 or  
mark.kabat@farmcreditil.com 

 
 
 
 
 

Green Mount  
Catholic Cemetery 

 

679 S. Green Mount Road, Belleville, IL 
 

A Ministry of the Cathedral of St. Peter 
 

Pre-planning is strongly encouraged.  
Contact the cemetery staff   

at (618) 234-4858. 
 

Pre-Planning documents  
may be found online at: 

https://cathedralbelle.org/funerals/ 

Notre Dame Academy     
 

Queen of Hearts Raffle 
Copper Fire | 200 E Main St.  

Tickets $1.00 for purchase at Copper Fire 

Drawings will be held each Wednesday  

until the Queen of Hearts is drawn  

Resources  for You  
 

-The Bishop’s Library: located in the far right of the North 
entrance. Catholic books & films are available to borrow, 
just return them when finished.   
-Flag Repository: Need to retire your American Flags?  
This repository box is just outside the Bishop’s Library  
in the North Nave. 
-Restrooms: a single handicap restroom is  located just  
inside the ramp entrance, additional restrooms are         
downstairs through the right door, near the entrance to the 
Marian chapel.  

OUR VIBRANT BULLETIN DELIVERED  
STRAIGHT TO YOUR INBOX 

Subscribe to parishesonline.com to get a link  

to our bulletin delivered straight to your inbox!  

Visit www.parishesonline.com and  

search for our parish to get started today.  

It’s fast, easy and free! 

mailto:mark.kabat@farmcreditil.com
http://www.parishesonline.com/

